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Please enjoy this week’s selection of news articles provided by your DKI APCSS Counter-Terrorism & 

Irregular Warfare (CTIW) team: 
 
 
COVID-19 and violent extremism: 
Council of the EU says that COVID-19 is changing the terrorism landscape 
https://www.continuitycentral.com/index.php/news/resilience-news/6337-council-of-the-eu-says-that-
covid-19-is-changing-the-terrorism-landscape  
 
COVID-19: Council approves conclusions on the impact of the pandemic on internal security and 
terrorist threat 
https://www.consilium.europa.eu/en/press/press-releases/2021/06/07/covid-19-council-approves-
conclusions-on-the-impact-of-the-pandemic-on-internal-security-and-terrorist-threat/  
 
Experts Wondering What Terrorists and Rogue Regimes Will Learn From the Pandemic 
https://www.nationalreview.com/corner/experts-wondering-what-terrorists-and-rogue-regimes-will-
learn-from-the-pandemic/  
 
How IS exploits gamification of violence in bid to appeal to youths online during the pandemic 
https://www.todayonline.com/commentary/how-is-exploits-gamification-violence-bid-appeal-youths-
pandemic 
 

Africa: 
At least two killed in blast claimed by ISIS targeting checkpoint in southern Libya 
https://english.alarabiya.net/News/north-africa/2021/06/06/At-least-two-killed-in-blast-targeting-
checkpoint-in-southern-Libya  
 
Boko Haram leader killed on direct orders of Islamic State 
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2021/jun/07/boko-haram-leader-abubakar-shekau-killed-on-
direct-orders-of-islamic-state  
 
Sudanese authorities arrest 9 Al-Qaeda militants who planned attacks against Gulf countries 
https://www.arabnews.com/node/1872021/middle-east  
 
ISIS claims its operative from Kerala has been killed in Libya 
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https://www.oneindia.com/india/malayali-christian-who-embraced-islam-killed-in-libya-says-islamic-
state-3270088.html?story=1  
 
ISIS claims Libya car bomb that kills two 
https://www.thenationalnews.com/mena/isis-claims-libya-car-bomb-that-kills-two-security-officers-
1.1236404  
 
Libyan Deterrence Apparatus arrests ISIS fighter 
https://www.libyaobserver.ly/news/libyan-deterrence-apparatus-arrests-isis-fighter  
 
Burkina Faso govt says at least 100 civilians killed in deadliest terrorist attacks since 2015 
https://www.firstpost.com/world/burkina-faso-govt-says-at-least-100-civilians-killed-in-deadliest-
terrorist-attacks-since-2015-9688331.html  
 
Environmental Peacebuilding and civil-military engagement in the Sahel: Turning a threat multiplier 
into a force multiplier 
https://smallwarsjournal.com/jrnl/art/environmental-peacebuilding-and-civil-military-engagement-
sahel-turning-threat-multiplier  
 
Somali army says kills 70 Shabab terrorists 
https://in.news.yahoo.com/somali-army-says-kills-70-101259225.html  
 
France’s War in West Africa: “People Collected Severed Arms, Legs and Heads” 
https://www.spiegel.de/international/world/france-s-war-in-west-africa-people-collected-severed-
arms-legs-and-heads-a-ae781f0b-a043-4d0e-9c8d-66491341e176  
 

Americas:  
Man accused of mowing down Canadian Muslim family appears in court 
https://www.reuters.com/world/americas/man-accused-mowing-down-canadian-muslim-family-
appear-court-2021-06-10/  
 
America Still Needs Counterinsurgency 
https://www.foreignaffairs.com/articles/afghanistan/2021-06-02/america-still-needs-counterinsurgency 
 
Texas Man Pleads Guilty to Plotting to Attack Data Centers 
https://www.justice.gov/usao-ndtx/pr/texas-man-pleads-guilty-plotting-attack-data-centers  
 
Third Michigan man accused in terrorism plan to help ISIS enters plea 
https://www.mlive.com/news/2021/06/third-michigan-man-accused-in-terrorism-plan-to-help-isis-
enters-plea.html  
 
Ex-Canadian Soldier Linked to Neo-Nazi Terror Plot Pleads Guilty in US 
https://www.vice.com/en/article/v7e7p4/ex-canadian-soldier-linked-to-neo-nazi-terror-plot-pleads-
guilty-in-us  
 
Three Percenters militia members charged in U.S. Capitol attack 
https://www.theglobeandmail.com/world/article-three-percenters-militia-members-charged-in-us-
capitol-attack/  
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Europe: 
EU Rules on One-Hour Removal of Online Terrorist Content Enter into Force 
https://www.hstoday.us/subject-matter-areas/cybersecurity/eu-rules-on-one-hour-removal-of-online-
terrorist-content-enter-into-force/ 
 
Shamima Begum says she joined Isis to avoid being the friend left behind 
https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/middle-east/shamima-begum-latest-isis-syria-
b1861136.html  
 
Turkey neutralized over 18,000 terrorists since 2015, says minister 
https://www.hurriyetdailynews.com/turkey-neutralized-over-18-000-terrorists-since-2015-says-
minister-165318  
 
Syrian Kurds Hand ISIS Relatives to Dutch Authorities 
https://english.aawsat.com/home/article/3011211/syrian-kurds-hand-isis-relatives-dutch-authorities  
 
France: Anti-terrorism Bill Passes First Reading With Overwhelming Support 
https://www.i24news.tv/en/news/international/europe/1622739805-france-anti-terrorism-bill-passes-
first-reading-with-overwhelming-support  
 
Terrorist who vowed to swim English Channel to join ISIS could be freed within weeks 
https://www.the-sun.com/news/2995142/terrorist-english-channel-isis/  
 
Leicestershire man 'used Bitcoin to fund Islamic State terrorism' 
https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-england-leicestershire-57242509 
 
Was Isis claim of responsibility for the Fishmongers’ Hall attack another fake? 
https://www.independent.co.uk/independentpremium/news-analysis/isis-fake-terror-attack-claims-
london-b1863663.html  
 

Middle East: 
ISIS Redux: The Central Syria Insurgency in May 2021 
https://www.counterextremism.com/blog/isis-redux-central-syria-insurgency-may-2021  
 
ISIS carried out 42 attacks in Syria in May: Report 
https://www.kurdistan24.net/en/story/24680-ISIS-carried-out-42-attacks-in-Syria-in-May:-Report  
 
Iraq keeps focus on terror funding 
https://www.al-monitor.com/originals/2021/05/iraq-keeps-focus-terror-funding  
 
Iraqi forces arrest ISIL terrorists in Nineveh, Diyala 
https://en.mehrnews.com/news/174448/Iraqi-forces-arrest-ISIL-terrorists-in-Nineveh-Diyala  
 
Iraqi forces, Peshmerga launch joint anti-ISIS operation in disputed territories 
https://www.kurdistan24.net/en/story/24678-Iraqi-forces,-Peshmerga-launch-joint-anti-ISIS-operation-
in-disputed-territories  
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Kurdish-led SDF units arrest ISIS leader in Syria's al-Shadadi 
https://www.kurdistan24.net/en/story/24665-Kurdish-led-SDF-units-arrest-ISIS-leader-in-
Syria%E2%80%99s-al-Shadadi  
 
Egyptian officials say IS militants abduct 5 people in Sinai 
https://wkow.com/2021/06/08/egyptian-officials-say-is-militants-abduct-5-people-in-sinai/ 
 
The Daughters of Kobani - How a Group of Women brought the fight to the Islamic State 
https://smallwarsjournal.com/blog/irregular-warfare-podcast-daughters-kobani-how-group-women-
brought-fight-islamic-state  
 
In Syria camp, forgotten children are molded by ISIS ideology 
https://www.stripes.com/Theaters/Middle_East/2021-06-03/In-Syria-camp-forgotten-children-are-
molded-by-ISIS-ideology-1631940.html  
 
Refugee Camp for Families of Islamic State Fighters Nourishes Insurgency 
https://www.wsj.com/articles/refugee-camp-for-families-of-islamic-state-fighters-nourishes-insurgency-
11623254778?st=9xr01q4jeuqjpl4&reflink=desktopwebshare_twitter  
 
Explosions shake Yemen’s Marib city center killing at least 8 and wounding 27: SABA 
https://english.alarabiya.net/News/gulf/2021/06/10/Explosions-shake-Yemen-s-Marib-city-center-
residents-say  
 
Abu Khalid al-Shami Killed in Russian Airstrikes 
https://syrianjihadism.com/2021/06/10/abu-khalid-al-shami-killed-in-russian-airstrikes/  
 
Hanging on in Idlib: Hayat Tahrir al-Sham’s Expanding Tribal Engagement 
https://www.washingtoninstitute.org/policy-analysis/hanging-idlib-hayat-tahrir-al-shams-expanding-
tribal-engagement  
 

North Asia: 
Chinese Mercenaries in Africa 
https://smallwarsjournal.com/jrnl/art/chinese-mercenaries-africa  
 
Deportation of Uyghurs from Muslim countries raises concerns about China’s growing reach: report 
https://stockholmcf.org/deportation-of-uyghurs-from-muslim-countries-raise-concerns-about-chinas-
growing-reach-report/  
 
China’s Uyghurs living in a ‘dystopian hellscape’, says Amnesty report 
https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2021/jun/10/china-uyghur-xinjiang-dystopian-
hellscape-says-amnesty-international-report 
 
What is China’s Strategy in Afghanistan Once the U.S. Withdraws? 
https://thesoufancenter.org/intelbrief-2021-june-9/  
 

Oceania: 
Former Australian citizen and ISIS bride Zehra Duman free in Turkey despite 7-year prison sentence 
https://www.abc.net.au/news/2021-06-11/zehra-duman-freed-from-prison-in-turkey/100066322 
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New Zealand Muslims say Christchurch attacks movie ‘too soon’ 
https://www.trtworld.com/art-culture/new-zealand-muslims-say-christchurch-attacks-movie-too-soon-
47432 
 

South & Central Asia: 
Indian police foil terror plan, seize huge cache of arms 
https://www.tribuneindia.com/news/punjab/punjab-police-foil-terror-plan-seize-huge-cache-of-arms-
266859 
 
Two suspects accused of aiding Sri Lanka Easter bomb ringleader in TID custody 
https://economynext.com/two-suspects-accused-of-aiding-sri-lanka-easter-bomb-ringleader-in-tid-
custody-82921/ 
 
Maldives police identify 5th suspect in terror attack on parliament speaker 
http://www.xinhuanet.com/english/asiapacific/2021-06/07/c_139993601.htm 
 
U.N. report cites new intelligence on Haqqanis’ close ties to al Qaeda 
https://www.longwarjournal.org/archives/2021/06/u-n-report-cites-new-intelligence-on-haqqanis-
close-ties-to-al-qaeda.php  
 
In a huge shift, India opens channels with Afghan Taliban factions and leaders 
https://www.hindustantimes.com/india-news/in-a-first-india-opens-communication-channels-with-
afghan-taliban-factions-101623165405972.html  
 
CTD arrests terrorist allegedly involved in Karachi targeted killings 
https://arynews.tv/en/ctd-arrests-terrorist-allegedly-involved-karachi-targeted-killings/  
 
Taliban seizes eight districts in the past week 
http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/LongWarJournalSiteWide/~3/0tI1jpxezZw/taliban-seizes-six-districts-in-
the-past-week.php  
 
Indian police seize 6 kilos of uranium, arrest 7 as anti-terrorism probe reportedly launched 
https://www.rt.com/news/525691-india-police-seize-uranium-arrest-seven/  
 

Southeast Asia:  
Indonesian Police named 12 terrorists in Merauke as suspects 
https://en.antaranews.com/news/176322/police-named-12-terrorists-in-merauke-as-suspects 
 
Myanmar Junta Drops Terrorism Charges and Releases 10 Ethnic Rakhine Figures 
https://www.rfa.org/english/news/myanmar/arakan-terrorism-06102021071326.html 
 
Singaporean housewife who plans to fight in Syria detained under ISA 
https://www.straitstimes.com/singapore/ex-religious-teacher-detained-by-isd-for-terrorism-related-
offences 
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https://www.rt.com/news/525691-india-police-seize-uranium-arrest-seven/
https://en.antaranews.com/news/176322/police-named-12-terrorists-in-merauke-as-suspects
https://www.rfa.org/english/news/myanmar/arakan-terrorism-06102021071326.html
https://www.rfa.org/english/news/myanmar/arakan-terrorism-06102021071326.html
https://www.straitstimes.com/singapore/ex-religious-teacher-detained-by-isd-for-terrorism-related-offences
https://www.straitstimes.com/singapore/ex-religious-teacher-detained-by-isd-for-terrorism-related-offences


 
 
Philippines CPP, NPA own up to Masbate mine blast; express ‘deep remorse’ for death of civilians 
https://newsinfo.inquirer.net/1443482/cpp-npa-own-up-to-masbate-mine-blast-express-deep-remorse-
for-death-of-civilians 
 
2 Dawlah Islamiya Terrorists Neutralized in South Cotabato  
https://www.kalinawnews.com/2-dawlah-islamiya-terrorists-neutralized-in-south-cotabato-2/?amp=1  
 

Right-Wing: 
Canadian man charged with murder after allegedly driving into Muslim family  
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2021/jun/07/canada-killings-london-ontario-motorist-targeted-
muslims-police  
 
Aryan Roman Order: The case of an Italian Neo-Nazi group 
https://www.ispionline.it/en/pubblicazione/aryan-roman-order-case-italian-neo-nazi-group-30769  
 
OATH BREAKER: HOW A SERVING NATIONAL GUARDSMAN HELPED THE BASE PLAN A WHITE POWER 
ARMY 
https://www.splcenter.org/hatewatch/2021/06/06/oath-breaker-how-serving-national-guardsman-
helped-base-plan-white-power-army#.YL5C81VNF68.twitter  
 
An International Neo-Nazi Group Thought To Have Been Dissolved Is Recruiting Again In The US 
https://www.buzzfeednews.com/article/christopherm51/neo-nazi-feuerkrieg-division-returns-
recruiting-us  
 

Transnational/General: 
Looking Back to Move Forward: The Role of the UN in Addressing Evolving Terrorist Threats 
https://theglobalobservatory.org/2021/06/looking-back-to-move-forward-the-role-of-the-un-in-
addressing-evolving-terrorist-threats/  
 
The case for repatriating ISIS families in Syrian camps 
https://www.thenationalnews.com/opinion/comment/the-case-for-repatriating-isis-families-in-syrian-
camps-1.1237331  
 
BRICS Resolves To Combat Terrorism; Strengthen, Reform Multilateral Bodies 
https://www.ndtv.com/india-news/brics-resolves-to-combat-terrorism-strengthen-reform-multilateral-
bodies-2454220  
 
The Designation of Navalny-Affiliated Organizations as “Extremist” 
https://www.state.gov/the-designation-of-navalny-affiliated-organizations-as-extremist/  
 

Strategic Competition & Irregular Warfare: 
Exporting Chinese surveillance: the security risks of ‘smart cities’ 
https://www.ft.com/content/76fdac7c-7076-47a4-bcb0-7e75af0aadab 
 
Drone attacks in Iraq point to new Iranian strategy 
https://www.thenationalnews.com/mena/drone-attacks-in-iraq-point-to-new-iranian-strategy-
1.1235938  
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A Compendium of Recommendations for Countering Russian and Other State-Sponsored Propaganda 
https://www.rand.org/pubs/research_reports/RRA894-1.html  
 
German Domestic Intelligence Chief Warns Of Increased Russian Activity 
https://www.rferl.org/amp/german-domestic-intelligence-chief-russia/31293198.html  
 
Responding to Gray Zone Conflict: Countering Russia in the Donbas and Beyond 
https://smallwarsjournal.com/jrnl/art/responding-gray-zone-conflict-countering-russia-donbas-and-
beyond  
 

Research 
Examining Extremism 
https://www.csis.org/blogs/examining-extremism  
 
Researcher Resources That No One Told Me About 
https://derv-la.medium.com/research-resources-that-no-one-told-me-about-d0f9d939c838  
 
 
 

Our email address:  CTGo@dkiapcss.net 
 

Our Facebook Page:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/APCSS.CTGo/ 
 

 
 
The sharing of links in this newsletter does not constitute endorsement.  The views expressed in 
these articles are those of the authors alone and do not reflect the official policy or position of 
DKI APCSS, the U.S. Indo-Pacific Command, the U.S. Department of Defense, or the U.S. 
government. 
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